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PUBLIC NOTICE

BRANDON ROAD INTERBASIN PROJECT ON THE DES PLAINES RIVER IN WILL
COUNTY JOINTLY BY THE US ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS AND THE ILLINOIS

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

The US Army Corps of Engineers, Clocktower Building, PC Box 2004, Rock Island, IL and the
lllinos Department of Natural Resources, One Natural Resources Way, Springfield, IL, have jointly
applied for a permit from the IDNR, Office of Water Resources to authorize the construction of the
Brandon Road Inter-basin Project. The work is proposed to take place on the north side of the
channel of the Des Plaines River immediately downstream of Brandon Road Lock and Darn in
untncorporated Will County near the City of Joliet. This notice is being sent pursuant to State rules
for construction in public waters.

The proposed work involves the construction of a multi layered deterrent system aimed at restricting
the movement of Asian carp and other invasive species upstream beyond the Brandon Road Lock
and Dam. A bubble curtain deterrent, and acoustic deterrent and an automated barge cleaning
deterrent and associated support facilities located at the downstream approach channel to the
Brandon Road Lock and Dam are proposed. Also proposed is a new boat ramp into the upper pool
of the dam. Please keep in mind that this is the first increment of three. The second and third
increments will be proposed a later time. The construction for the first increment will take
approximately 3 years.

The project site is in the East Half of Section 20, Township 35 North, Range 10 East of the Third
Principal Meridian in Will County. Enclosed with this pub’ic notice is a location map.

Plans for the work may be seen by appointment at the Northeastern Illinois Regulatory Programs
Section office, 2050 West Stearns Road, Bartlett, Illinois 60103. Inquiries and requests to review the
plans may be directed to Bill Boyd of the Bartlett Office at 847/608-3116. You may also contact the
applicants agent Scott Whitney of the Rock Island District of the US Army Corps of Engineers at
847/878-8679. Additional nformaUon about this project can be found on our website at
dnr.illinois.gov/waterresources/publicnotices.

Review of this project will be Hmited to the foflowing issues: 1) Any obstruction to, or interference
with the navigability of the river: 2) Any encroachment on the river; and 3) Any impairment of the
rights, interests, or uses of the public on the river or in the natural resources thereof.

You are invited to send written comments regarding the proposed work to the Bartlett Office
by July 11,2024.

June 20, 2024
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